Indefinite Suspension of In-school Classes Email

Hi Everyone,

The Premier and the Education Minister made the announcement this morning that classes are suspended indefinitely and that  remote learning is expected to continue in the interim.  Although the announcement was not a surprise, it is not the news we all wish to hear.

The teachers have been planning for the likelihood of the extension of remote learning and are exploring options for more interactive online lessons. As well, Manitoba Education is working on guidelines for online/remote learning; I hope we can glean ideas for best practice. I appreciate the offers of support from parents to assist with this process. Teachers and support staff will continue to meet online this week in anticipation of the resumption of learning next week.
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Thanks for your ongoing support and patience; please know that we will continue to work hard for your children, now and always. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Peace,

Christine McInnis
Principal
St.  Alphonsus School
343 Munroe Avenue
Winnipeg, MB
R2K 1H2
(204)667-6271
cmcinnis@stals.ca 

